07 February 2006
To: Distribution

From: Wayne Reiersen

Subject: Notes from yesterday’s meeting on preparations for MC fabrication
Our weekly telecon to track plans, progress and issues regarding preparations for MC fabrication was held yesterday.  Dudek, Chrzanowski, and Reiersen participated from PPPL.  Williamson and Fogarty participated from ORNL.  
1. Needs for Type C coil assembly.  

a. Routing of coolant tubes.  Chrzanowski indicated that the guidance he received from Williamson on routing the cooling tubes was adequate to proceed.  He indicated that he would wrap the coolant tubes in Teflon through the bag mold.  Williamson acknowledged that the design of the insulating breaks in the coolant tubes still need to be worked out.  A premium should be placed on reliability for the design of the insulating breaks. Teflon, Vespel, and G11CR were identified as candidates.  Also, the details on electrically insulating and supporting the coolant tube off the shell and plugging the hole through the shell need to be resolved in time for the post-VPI activities.

b. Routing of the co-wound loops.  Chrzanowski indicated that the guidance on how to route the co-wound loops around and out the lead blocks was adequate to proceed.  Williamson requested that Chrzanowski provide the details of the routing so that ORNL could reflect those details in the design documentation.
c. Release of the -080 assembly drawing.  Williamson indicated that the -080 drawing has been released.
2. Needs for Type A procurements and assembly

a. Lead blocks.  Dudek and Chrzanowski indicated that the G11CR material required for the A1 lead block was already in hand which is a huge win from a schedule POV.  The lead blocks are the most schedule-critical procurement because of the long lead time for getting the G11CR blanks.  The G11CR will be supplied to the vendor doing the machining of the lead blocks.  The lead block drawings are expected to be released for fabrication by February 17.
b. Prosthetic piece.  Williamson reported that there is one region on the Type A coil that will require a prosthetic piece for coil assembly.  The model is complete.  Williamson will send it up to Dudek and Chrzanowski for their review.
The progress reported has been noteworthy, especially in light of the additional unplanned work on MCWF modifications.  Please advise if any additions or corrections are in order.  There will be no meeting next week because we seem to be staying ahead of the wave.  The next telecon will be the next Monday, February 20, at 9:30am.  Please be prepared to discuss the needs and status of time critical items.  An updated schedule for MC fabrication prep and FPA Station 1 prep activities (courtesy of Larry Dudek) is attached.
Distribution: Dudek, Chrzanowski, Williamson, Nelson, Brown, Cole, Neilson, Fogarty
